HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
5th June, 2002

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
4.15 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Val Burgoyne - in the Chair


Councillors Clague, Dawson, B.P. Murphy and Perkins


Mrs. Thompson and Mr. Wheelton - Co-opted Members

(Councillors Connor and Hudson also attended the meeting at the invitation of the Chairman for the items detailed in Minutes 7 and 8 below)

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Fernandez, Heywood, Memory and Wilkinson.

Councillor Val Burgoyne expressed concerns at the number of Members who were not in attendance or had submitted apologies for the meeting, which was the first one of the Municipal Year, and asked that this be recorded.

2.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE 2002/03

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report indicating that the City Council, at their meeting held on 15th May, 2002, had appointed the following Members to serve on the Committee for the Municipal Year 2002/03:-


Elected Members

Councillor Beaumont


Councillor Val Burgoyne - Chairman


Councillor Clague


Councillor Dawson


Councillor Fernandez


Councillor Heywood


Councillor Hulmes


Councillor Leaston


Councillor Memory


Councillor B.P. Murphy


Councillor Perkins


Councillor Wilkinson


Non Voting Co-opted Members

Mrs. S. Brierley - Age Concern


Mrs. M. Dixon - British Red Cross


Mrs. S. Thompson - Children Services


Mr. J. Wheelton - Salford CVS 


AGREED:
THAT the membership of the Committee for the Municipal Year 2002/03 as detailed above be noted.

3.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN 2002/03

AGREED:
THAT Councillor Bernard Murphy be elected as Deputy Chairman for the Committee for the Municipal Year 2002/03.

4.
ROTA VISITING REVIEWING PANEL

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report seeking nominations of Members to serve on the Rota Visiting Reviewing Panel.


AGREED:
(1) THAT Councillors Clague, Memory and B.P. Murphy, together with Mrs. Dixon and Mr. Wheelton as Co-opted Members, be appointed to serve on the Rota Visiting Reviewing Panel for 2002/03.




(2) THAT Councillor Christine Hudson be requested to give consideration to the nomination of two Elected Members from the Social Services Panel to fill the remaining two vacancies of the Rota Visiting Reviewing Panel. 

5.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 1st May, 2002, were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

6.
INAPPROPRIATE ADJUSTMENTS TO NHS WAITING LIST

Submitted the draft report detailing the findings and conclusions of the independent review undertaken by the Committee on the issues raised in the report by the Comptroller and Auditor General on Inappropriate Adjustments to NHS Waiting List, in relation to Salford NHS Trust.


Councillor Timothy Perkins commented that he felt that the report did not contain sufficient details.  Councillor Val Burgoyne replied that the report only provided an overview of the Committee’s findings, and extensive background information had been presented and considered during the course of the independent review which led to the production of the report now submitted.  She continued by saying that if he so wished, this background information could be made available to Councillor Perkins.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted and that it be submitted to the meeting of the Salford City Council to be held on 19th June, 2002.

7.
CHILDREN’S SERVICES - PERFORMANCE INDICATORS 2001/02

The Director of Community and Social Services submitted a report detailing the  performance of her Directorate for the period 2001/02 with regard to the performance indicators relating to Children’s Services.


Councillor Val Burgoyne referred to the format of the report and asked if the information in future could be presented in a more user friendly style.


AGREED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT the Director of Community and Social Services be requested to give consideration to the format of future reports providing performance indicator information, with a view to presenting such statistics in a more user friendly style.




(3) THAT the Director of Community and Social Services be requested to submit to the Committee on a quarterly basis, reports detailing performance in relation to the PAF indicators for Children’s Services and Adult Services.

8.
SERVICES FOR PEOPLE WITH A LEARNING DIFFICULTY - 


PARTNERSHIP BOARD PROGRESS

The Director of Community and Social Services submitted a report detailing progress with regard to the activities of the Partnership Board which had the role of taking the lead in decision making consultation over the future directions for Learning Difficulty Services.  The report indicated that Partnership Boards were a statutory requirement of the white paper entitled “Valuing People” which had been published by H.M. Government, and aimed to move away from segregated and congregated services to a person centred approach.  The Committee were advised that in Salford the framework for a service had been put in place between Health and Social Services to an agreed Section 31 registration entitled “Partnership Arrangements to Supported Integrated Commissioning for People with Learning Difficulties Living in Salford”.  The Salford City Council are taking the lead in this partnership.


Councillor Val Burgoyne referred to the membership of the Partnership Board, and in particular that at present it only included one Salford City Councillor.  Councillor Peter Connor replied that at present it was thought that the City Council only having a sole representative was appropriate, however, the membership of the Board would be periodically reviewed.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

9.
PROGRESS OF THE COMMITTEE TO DATE

The Director of Personnel and Performance gave a presentation setting out (a) the responsibilities and authority of Scrutiny Committees in general and the specific terms of reference of this Committee, (b) the initial parties which had been identified for this Committee and issues which had been addressed or were pending consideration and (c) the ways in which the Committee had dealt with its workload via traditional meetings and presentations.


The Committee were advised that the establishment of the Scrutiny Support Team would be completed in the near future and as a result would be available as a resource to Committee Members for activities such as research.  The Committee considered (i) issues of relevance to its future activities such as training, motion of work, strategies and targets, (ii) alternative ways in which work might be undertaken via, for example, separate meetings for monitoring purposes, working Panels/Task Groups, establishment of Scrutiny Commissions, site visits etc., (iii) the development of training programmes for both members and officers, (iv) various types of research and comparative work, (v) ways of engaging the community and partners and (vi) the relationship with other bodies.


Councillor Val Burgoyne commented that there was particular need to forge links with the Primary Care Trust, the Hope Hospital Trust and the Mental Health Trust, possibly through attendance at their respective Board meetings so they could get a flavour of their role and responsibilities.  In addition she said there was a need for the Committee to make visits to both Health Service and Social Services establishments.  Russell Bernstein replied that many of these connections to achieve these objectives had already been made, and the need to build interactive links was recognised.


Councillor Val Burgoyne referred to the membership of the Committee, in particular the need in the future to appoint Co-opted or full members who could provide expert advice on particular topics which the Committee may find itself considering.  Russell Bernstein replied that again the need for the Committee to be provided with expert advice and support was recognised.


Councillor Val Burgoyne asked if it was possible for the Committee to be provided with details of the workplans in relation to the Health Trust and the Community and Social Services Directorate, these in turn could provide the focus of the Committee’s own work programme.  


With regard to the provision of training for all Scrutiny Committees, Councillor Val Burgoyne said this was a key priority.  Russell Bernstein replied that a detailed programme was currently being drawn up which addressed training issues across a number of levels.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Personnel and Performance be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

10.
WORKPLAN 2002/03

Submitted the Committee’s Workplan for 2002/03, together with the Salford City Council’s Forward Plan of Key Decisions for the four month period commencing on 5th June, 2002.


Russell Bernstein commented that many of the issues contained within the Forward Plan of Key Decisions fell across the remit of more than one Scrutiny Committee, and therefore procedures had to be devised to avoid the duplication of effort.  He added that this issue would be discussed in more detail at the next meeting of Chairman of Scrutiny Committees.


AGREED:
THAT the Workplan 2002/03 be noted; and that the following items as detailed in the Forward Plan of Key Decisions be incorporated within it:-

· Implementing Supporting People

· a Corporate Strategy 

· Sure Start Broughton - Final Plan 
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